DD:  Brothers, Tonight you have received the Lesson of Charity, the principle of the First Degree. 
Charity is not only the principle of this Degree, but the exercise of Charity is an expression of our commitment to the command of our Catholic Religion that we love one another and help those most in need.  Everything that we do in the Knights of Columbus flows from Charity, from our support of the Priests and Bishops, to church, family or community activities, to support of our youth and council sports programs and social events.  Everything that we do is an exercise of Charity.
We want you to know that Virginia Knights of Columbus take our commitment to Charity most seriously.  In addition to responding to natural disasters and other emergencies that arise from time to time, the State Council has established two major charities, which are managed as separate corporations, KOVAR and VIRGINIA KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CHARITIES, INC., or VKCCI.  You will hear these names frequently in your time as Knights of Columbus.
KOVAR was established in 1971 to assist Virginia citizens with Mental Retardation, now referred to as Persons with Intellectual Disabilities.  You have all seen our volunteers in yellow vests giving away Tootsie Rolls and collecting donations at storefronts and after Mass at church in the Spring.  KOVAR makes grants and loans to organizations that work to improve the quality of life for citizens with Intellectual Disabilities who cannot provide for themselves.   KOVAR, however, can only give to tax-exempt organizations rather than directly to individuals.  While KOVAR cannot give to individuals, KOVAR does contribute to Virginia Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc. as VKCCI may award grants to individuals with Intellectual Disabilities.
The State Council established VKCCI in 1994 in order to meet the needs of individuals and families facing emergency situations.  Councils identify persons in need and VKCCI makes grants to councils to meet emergency needs for such things as food, rent and utility payments, among others.  VKCCI’s principal source of funding is the annual Label Campaign which offers attractive mailing labels bearing the Knights of Columbus emblem to all Virginia Knights.  A second source of income is the Council Contribution Program where individual councils donate directly to VKCCI from council funds and special fund raising events.

Brothers, we encourage you to become active in all the charitable efforts of your council and of the State.  In particular, we ask that you enthusiastically support your council’s participation in VKCCI and KOVAR.  You will find your reward in having helped those persons who are most in need and cannot help themselves.
